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SENATE FLOOR 

2017-2018 EXECUTIVE BOARD 
 

PRESIDENT 
Jennifer E Salmon #71393 

jenniferEsalmon@yahoo.com 
  

VICE PRESIDENT 
Aimee Scotton #69448 

acscotton15@gmail.com 
  

TREASURER 
Pam Padgett #51341 

PamelaPadgett@gmail.com 
  

SECRETARY 
Myra Gaddy #66390 

mygaddy@yahoo.com 
   

CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD 
Vann Sparrow #67885 

vannsparrow@suddenlink.net 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
Hello my Senate Family! 
  
I can't believe we are already one month into the New Year with only 4 months left in 

the 2017-18 year! I can tell you that we have been busy since the first of the year at-

tending inaugural balls/banquets, GMMs, BODs, and working with the Jaycees to make 

sure they get off to the great start in the New Year.  

On January 18th, I’m proud to say that 52 North Carolina Senators traveled to St. Au-

gustine, FL to the US JCI Senate Winter Board Meeting. As a group, we travelled 57,477 

miles to this event! Talk about "North Carolina Senators On The Move", that was     

amazing!  
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Jennifer E Salmon, #71393 
NC JCI Senate President 

We left with high hopes of being greeted by warmer weather 

and snow-free scenes and we were not disappointed. There 

was plenty to do, including a ghost tour, a golf tournament, 

seeing the Old Town Trolley Nights of Lights, and, of 

course, catching up with our extended family and sharing sto-

ries about the holidays.  

When it came down to the business meeting on Saturday, I’m 
extremely proud to announce North Carolina was recognized 
for the following: 

North Carolina was once again recognized as the Top      
Membership at Growth with +11! 

Region 4 was the Top Growth Region with +18! 

Currently North Carolina is +34 for the year! 

Presidential Sweepstakes Tickets: North Carolina and Region 4 
came in second place with the number of tickets sold! 

Road Runner Program: North Carolina came in 2nd with 17 
events attended, 140 participating Senators, and a total 
of 158,027 miles traveled!  

Return The Favor:   Overall Senator: Jennifer E. Salmon 

Overall States: North Carolina came in 2nd.  North Carolina 
Senators had 904 RTF hours for the quarter and 286 hours 
in travel.  

Top Impact Performer:  North Carolina’s Chaplin, Marylou 

Harris  

Continued on page 2 
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President’s message continued from page 1. 

Since the first of the year, the following Senators have been recognized for President John’s 

Living The Creed program nationally: Marty Wase, Crissie Lewis, Dale Farlow! 

I want to give a huge thank you to the Florida JCI Senate and Chairwoman Irene Shanley 

#65316 for a fantastic Winter Board Meeting! I can't wait to visit again! 

Once we arrived home from Florida, there wasn't much time to rest. During the last week-

end in January, 64 Senators from 5 states gathered for the North Carolina Jaycee Year 

End Convention in Greensboro, NC. Talk about long time, no see! US JCI Senate’s First 

Timers Program Manager, Cheryl France #57391, and her husband, Jim #44665, US JCI 

Senate Foundation Associate Legal Counsel EJ Rice #47046, and his wife, Sharon #71524, 

and Georgia JCI Senate President Larry MacQuirter #67377 were some of our special 

guests. At our business meeting, we unanimously voted to endorse Lawrence Pittman 

#53932 for the 2018-19 US JCI Senate Administrative Vice President and Marty Wase 

#53142 for the 2018-19 Region 4 National Vice- President. We are so proud of both of 

them and look forward to working with them as national officers! Overall, we had a fantas-

tic meeting. Then we were off to get ready for the Jaycees' Year End Banquet. Lawrence 

Pittman #53932, Cheryl France #57391, and I had the honor to install 3 new North      

Carolina Senators. With that, I’m proud to announce that Stephanie Rouse #76829 from 

Spencer, along with James Sanders #76797 and Russell Gray #76798, both from    

Greensboro, have joined our Senate family. Congratulations to each of you on this honor. 

We are privileged to have you as part of our family, and I hope that everyone will join me 

in saying "Welcome to the Family”. 

All this in just one month! This was the result of a true team effort. There is no one person 

making this happen, it is all of us working together. I’m proud of each one of you, and of 

our achievements in just the past 8 months. With that said, we have 4 months left in this 

year, so Let’s Finish Strong! "Together We Can" achieve anything!   

Hugs! 

Jennifer E Salmon /#71393 /2017-18 NC JCI Senate President /336-253-2613 /“Together We Can” 
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FROM YOUR VALENTINE 
Aimee Scotton, #69448 

Vice President 
 

It’s February, and that means one thing.  Valentine’s 
Day.  Time to tell that special person in your life that 
you love them.  The television and radio ads would 
have you believe that this holiday is all about romantic 
love and expressing that love to your one true one 
through gifts of candy and flowers and jewelry.  It did-
n’t start that way, though. 
 
Valentine’s Day began as a liturgical holiday to honor 
Saint Valentine.  Legend had it that St. Valentine was 
a priest in Rome who was imprisoned for caring for 
persecuted Christians (sounds a little like service to 
humanity to me).  Before his execution, he is reported 
to have performed a miracle by healing Julia, the blind 
daughter of his jailer Asterius.  The night before he 
was to be executed, legend has it that he wrote a card 
addressed to the girl and signed “your Valentine.”  It 
wasn’t until the 14th century that the holiday became 
linked with romantic love.   
 
I like to view Valentine’s Day as time to remember 
and honor all of the love in your life, not just the     
romantic kind.  There is the love of your parents, your 
siblings, your children, your friends.  And there is the 
love that we have for one another as Jaycees.  There 
is a line in the Jaycee Creed—Brotherhood of man 
transcends the sovereignty of nations.  Brotherhood of 
man. What does that really mean?  To me, it means 
that regardless of our backgrounds or our beliefs, we 
are all a part of the same family—the human family, 
and we should love one another like family.  I don’t 
always agree with my sister, but I always love her and 
want the best for her.   
 
I think the JCI Senate embodies this perfectly.  We 
are all individuals, and therefore, we don’t always 
agree, but we are all Senators and that means some-
thing.  We celebrate each other’s successes and we 
share in each other’s losses.  We are family and we 
love one another like family.  Even when we don’t like 
each other very much (which is rare), we still want the 
best.  It’s a blessing and one which not many organi-
zations share.   
 
Happy Valentine’s Day Senate Family!   
 
Aimee 
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JIM OLLIS/BOBBY SAUNDERS MEMORIAL       
GOLF TOURNAMENT 

The North Carolina JCI Senate will be holding our 15th Annual Jim Ollis/Bobby Saunders 
Memorial Golf Tournament Saturday April 21, 2018 in Myrtle Beach, South Carolina 
during the Region IV Calabash Bash. This 15th edition of our tournament is a very   
special one for our Senate as we have added the name of the founder and long- time 
Chairman of our tournament Bobby Saunders.  Bobby loved this tournament and we 
think that it would be a fitting tribute to him to have a record turn out this year for our 
event.  We invite all of you to participate as a player and/or spon-
sor in this year’s event.  Our format is 4- person team captain’s 
choice and we offer sponsorship opportunities from $25.00 to 
$500.00.  Here are some of the particulars of the 2018 tourna-
ment:  
 
Where:  Whispering P ines Golf Course, 900 Harrelson Blvd.,    

Myrtle Beach,  SC (across from Myrtle Beach International Airport) 

 

When:  Saturday April 21, 2018, 8:00 A.M. shotgun start. 

 
A portion of our proceeds will go towards supporting the following 
charities:  1) Kyle Byrd Memorial Scholarship; (2) N.C. Jaycee 
Family of the Year; (3) Boys & Girls Homes of North Carolina; (4) 
Duke Cancer Center; and (5) North Carolina Jaycee Burn Center. 
 
Player and sponsor forms are included in the newsletter.  Our tournament committee is 
Marty Wase and Bill & B.J. Craft.  Please feel free to call me anytime with questions:  
Marty Wase, P.O. Box 723, Pinebluff, N.C. 28373; (910) 281-4644 (home phone); 
(910) 691-5659 (cell phone); mwase@nc.rr.com (e-mail). 
 
Marty Wase 
Co-Chairman Jim Ollis/Bobby Saunders Memorial Golf Tournament 2018  

Marty Wase #53142  
Golf Tournament/

Hospitality 

FIRST TIMERS PARTICIPATION 
Kevin Matthies, #75942 

First Timers 
 

We had a great showing at the First Timers program at the Year End 2018 NC State   

Jaycees convention.  We had 10 First Timers attending and all 10 returned their pack-

ets.  All participants put in a lot of time to complete the First Timer Packet.  Mindy Griffin 

from the Greenville Jaycees received the most points.  Mindy received a check to cover 

all the registration for the mid-year convention.  Mindy was the only one to get the mys-

tery  Jaycee signature and this put her ahead of everyone else.  I like to thank all the 

other participants.  You all did well.   

Kevin   

mailto:mwase@nc.rr.com


PRAYERS FROM THE CHAPLAIN 
Hope everyone is getting through the cold, snow, flu season un-
scathed…unfortunately, many are not.  Our prayers are with them. 
 
I have enjoyed hearing from so many of you about events in your 
lives..glad that our NC Senate family is there to pray for every one’s 
needs whether happy or sad.  Please continue to let me know what 
is going on with you so that I may share it with the NC JCI        
Senators…send info to me at mlharris45860@bellsouth.net. 

 
 
Here is a favorite prayer of mine that I share with you: 
 

St. Theresa Prayer 
May today there be peace within. 

May you trust your highest power that you are exactly where you are meant to be. 
May you not forget the infinite possibilities that are born of faith. 

May you use those gifts that you have received, and pass on the love that has been 
given to you. 

May you be content knowing that you are a child of God. 
Let this presence settle into your bones, and allow your soul the freedom to sing, 

dance. 
It is there for each and every one of you. 

AMEN. 
 

As we go into the latter part of this JCI Senate year…let’s always remember that “faith 
in God gives meaning and purpose to human life….”  And let’s share our belief with 
others.  

Peace, Marylou 
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Marylou Harris, #45860 
Chaplain 

RETURN THE FAVOR 
I want to start out by giving a big THANK YOU to all the North   
Carolina Senators who have participated in the RTF Program so far.  
For Second Trimester, North Carolina came in 2nd place in the US 
for RTF participation.  We had 904 RTF hours and 286 hours in 
travel.  Of which, Jennifer E. Salmon was the Overall Senator.  

As you know, the Return the Favor (RTF) Program was designed to 
encourage JCI Senators to help give back to the organization that 
helped them become the leaders they are today.  As a Senator, 
we’re given the unique opportunity to inspire the new batch of lead-

ers and assist young Jaycees members.  Now it is time for us to “Return the Favor” 
and become a senior Jaycee member who puts their arm around the shoulder of that 
new Jaycee or officer and guide their way to Jaycee prominence. 

Third Trimester RTF forms are due June 1, 2018 to cover December 1, 2017 through 
May 31, 2018.  So please submit your forms to me no later than Friday, May 25, 2018.  
I know this is a holiday weekend so feel free to send your forms to me earlier.  You can 
contact me at Zangill2006@yahoo.com or call me at 910-297-4621 if you have     
questions.   
 
Thank you for your support! 

Suzanne Gill, #67891 
RTF Chair 

mailto:mlharris45860@bellsouth.net
mailto:Zangill2006@yahoo.com
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Regional Directors 
 

Mountains/Foothills 

Vacant 
 

Piedmont Triad 

Troy Powell, #60820 
 

Triangle 

Gerald Joyce, #68687 
 

Sandhills 

Dana Kaufman, #74877 
 

Tar River/Down East 

Peggy Lewis, #58375 

TAR RIVER/DOWN EAST JAYCEES 
Peggy Lewis, #58375 

Down East Regional Director 
 

 

Craven County 

The Craven County Jaycees were in a rebuilding stage the 
last time I visited and were excited.  There President Kelly 
Tillman was and has done wonderful things with them. As a 
lot of you are aware Kelly passed away very unexpected.  
She lives a large whole in all of our hearts.  Please pray for 
her and her family and all the other Jaycees she touched. 

Jacksonville        

The Jacksonville Jaycees are in a building state.  They have 
added new members and are looking to add more.  

Greenville        

The Greenville Jaycees are doing great.  I have been to numerous projects they have 

held and they are making a great impact on the city.  They have another “Shuck and 

Pluck” coming up in February.  If you are interested see Cheryl or Vann I am sure they 

would love to sell you a ticket.  

Rocky Mount      

The Rocky Mount Jaycees are working hard to reestablish a place in Rocky 

Mount.  Kendall and his members are looking forward to a new year and all the won-

derful things it will bring. 

 

I spoke to Dalance (incoming Jaycee VP) about helping the Jaycees get stronger.  We 

passed back and forth about some ideas.  She told me she and found someone to com-

mit to being RD for the Region.  And 

since he has not been sworn in at this 

time I will not put his name in print but 

I did let them know I looked forward to 

working with him.  We will continue to 

work in Warren County and see what 

we can do. 

Thank you all for allowing me to work in 

this position I have truly enjoyed it and 

have made lots of new friends. 

Peggy 
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TRIANGLE REGION 
Gerald Joyce, #68687 

Triangle Regional Director 
 

The Triangle region wrapped up the Holiday season with Cary’s Holiday parade, 

Durham’s Salvation Army’s Kettle Bell Ringing, and Raleigh’s Good Fellows and the 

Chapel Hill-Carrboro Holiday Parade.  Durham served Brunch with Urban Ministries of 

Durham on January 7.   

 

Upcoming events for Durham on Feb 3 they will volunteer at the Food Bank of Central 

North Carolina. Raleigh is gearing up for HOBY East at NC State this summer.  Cary 

will have their Year End banquet on January 27.  Everyone is getting their year under-

way with the installations of their new boards and planning out another successful   

Jaycee year.  

Gerald 

LEADING BY EXAMPLE 
Troy Powell, #71391 

Triad Regional Director 
 

Ever heard the phrase “Don’t Reinvent the Wheel”? Well, when it comes to bringing an 

outstanding project to your community to meet a local need, you don’t have to rein-

vent it. More than likely, somewhere in the State or in the United States, another local 

chapter has ran that specific project and were successful with it. All you have to do is 

reach out to them and request a copy of their “Chairman’s Planning Guide”….the CPG 

or Business Plan.  

The Greensboro Jaycees, here in the Triad, are doing just that and are being very suc-

cessful. The Winston-Salem Jaycees, also in the Triad, have ran many success-

ful programs for years and the Greensboro wants to bring that success to their com-

munity. When the Winston-Salem Jaycees heard their needs and desire to start their 

program in Greensboro, they immediately shared their CPG, Notes, and offered to help 

them to be successful.  

Don’t ever doubt the value in “Asking for Help”. The Senate is here to help and to 

bridge communications gaps to help local chapters to be successful in North Carolina.  

Troy 
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2018-2019 US JCI SENATE APPOINTMENTS 
 

The time is now if you would like to work with the 2018 -2019 US JCI Senate serving 
in an appointed position. So put your name in the mix, every year each Region puts 
the name of persons who want to serve together for the incoming National President 
and committee to work on. 
 
There are many different positions you can serve in if you have any questions feel free 
to contact me at jcmanphoto@aol.com or call me at 336-706-9385. 
 
If you would like to be considered for an appointment on the upcoming US JCI commit-
tee I need your information as soon as possible.  It is very important that I forward 
this information to Jay Edmondson very soon. 
 
If you know you are already serving in a position - multi year commitment etc., please 
let me know of that information as well. 
 
Thank you, 
Jimmy Maness, #38844 

US JCI Senate Events 

mailto:jcmanphoto@aol.com
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Pictured from left to right:  Cheryl France #57391, Lawrence Pittman #53932,   Jim Sanders #76797,   
Russ Gray #76798, Stephanie Rouse #76829, Jennifer E. Salmon #71393 

NC WELCOMES THREE FRESHMEN SENATORS! 

The NC JCI Senate proudly welcomed 3 new Senators during the NC Jaycee Year End 

Banquet in Greensboro, NC on January 27.  A Freshman Senator Orientation was held 

for each our Senators with an overview of how to become involved with the Senate. 

Our new Senators are: 

Jim Sanders #76797 from the Greensboro Jaycee Chapter.  As an active mem-

ber of Greensboro, he held various leadership and Board of Director positions, as well 

as chairing Greensboro’s largest project the GGO.  As a Jaycee, Jim participated in lo-

cal, regional, and state Jaycee activities.  Jim continues to support the Greensboro Jay-

cees today. 

Russ Gray #76798 from Greensboro Jaycee Chapter.  Russ was an active Jay-

cee for more than a decade where he served on the Greensboro Jaycee Board of Direc-

tors and was active on the regional and state levels as well.  Russ chaired Greensboro’s 

two largest Jaycee projects.  He continues to support the Greensboro Jaycees today. 

Stephanie Rouse #76829 from the Spencer Jaycee Chapter.  The President of 

the Spencer Jaycees is quoted as saying “she is the backbone and lifeline of our chap-

ter’.  In her Jaycee career, she served 5 terms on the Board of Directors.  She also be-

gan and organized numerous fundraisers to support the community which the chapter 

continues to run today.  Stephanie continues to actively support the Spencer Jaycees. 

Please join me in welcoming these three very deserving new Senators to the JCI Senate 

Family! 

Kim 
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MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN REPORT 

 

Membership Chair report at JCI Senate meeting held in conjunction 
with NC Jaycees on January 27th was designed to provide substance, 
levity, entertainment and fun for everyone.  It appears goal was 
consummated based on feedback from attendees. 

 

Preparation for presentation was as follows: 

 
 provide update on securing birthday (month/day) and email address of all members 
 levity was shared with quote of Senility Prayer 
 substance by sharing thought on FRIENDS we have opportunity to develop along the 

way of our Jaycee/JCI Senate life’s journey 

Birth Dates: 
Effort to secure members birthday (month/date) and email address of all JCI senators 
to afford an opportunity to wish each JCI Senate member happy birthday wish via email 
instead of US postal “snail mail”. 

There are two (2) important dates in one’s life:  “One is date you were born and the 
other is when you figure out why”.  Of course, we all know date we were born; some of 
us may still be trying to figure out why!! 

Levity:  Senility Prayer 
“God grant me the senility to forget the people I never liked anyway, the good fortune 
to run into the ones I do, and the eyesight to tell the difference.”  Anonymous 

My thought on this is that most of us have the good fortune to run into many Jaycee/
JCI Senate members we like, had the eyesight to really appreciate meeting them along 
life’s journey.  And, of course, forget the “few we never liked anyway”. 

Substance: 
Active Jaycee/JCI membership affords us the opportunity to expand our horizons be-
yond family, house of faith and work place.  “Most people walk in and out of your life, 
but FRIENDS leave footprints on your heart.” 

The initial meeting of Jaycee & JCI Senate member may be compared to planting a 
seed in fertile soil or sand...friendships grow by active participation in Jaycee and JCI 
activities.  They remain dormant and or fail to grow with inactivity (sand). 

An example of friendship planted in fertile soil that provided beautiful harvest in my 
meeting Jim Ollis, past president, NC Jaycee (2009), past US Jaycee National Vice Pres-
ident (2010), past JCI International Vice-President (2011).  His infectious smile, hones-
ty, belief in God, humility and leadership skills was contagious.  All Jaycees and JCI 
senators would do well to emulate Ollis’ qualities. 

Past Presidents, NC Jaycees are cognizant of the challenges to identify corporate spon-
sorships for annual Jaycee convention expenses.  No sponsor had been found by Presi-
dent Ollis to meet expenses expected at year-end meeting, Raleigh, NC 1970.  Ollis 
reached out to me to learn, if I as insurance agent/financial advisor, Jefferson Standard 
Life Insurance Company would speak with president of company to secure corporate 
monetary sponsorship.  I accepted this challenge to help. 

AJ Morton, #16254 
Membership Chairman 
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MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN REPORT CONTINUED 

President Roger Soles agreed to become convention sponsor.  Senior VP attended the 

convention.  All expenses covered including tab to provide lodging and travel expense 

for guest speaker, Bill Suttle, Past National US Jaycee (1965-66) and Past President NC 

Jaycee (1963-64). 

During the late Jim Ollis’ term as president, NC Jaycees (69-70) our friendship grew.  I 

was serving as VP of Jaycee Charlotte Chapter.  At NC Jaycee Mid-Year Convention, 

Greensboro, Ollis reached out to me to inquire if I would be available to drive to airport, 

be chauffeur for our guest speaker at the state meeting.  And, be the “Uber driver” for 

him back to airport.  Guest speaker for the meeting was C. William (Bill) Brownfield, JCI 

Senator #197.  I accepted.  Thus the beginning of a new friendship planted in fertile 

soil. 

As many of you know, Ollis US National VP US Jaycee in 1970 reached out to me in Tul-

sa, OK to learn if I would be receptive to being chauffer for Bill Brownfield during Na-

tional US Jaycee BOD meeting.  I, of course, said yes.  WOW!  What an opportunity and 

experience.  Brownfield invited me to share a room with him for one week.  At end of 

the week, Brownfield wrote a note on his personal US Jaycees Honorary President card 

as follows:  “To a great young man, Jim Morton, with kindest regards and eternal grati-

tude for his personal attention and valued friendship.  Bill Brownfield, March 20, 1970” 

‘To Travel is to Live’ may be a slogan for Jaycees/JCI Senate members.  Opportunities 

to see state of NC, USA and our beautiful world abound.  Renewing old acquaintances 

and making new friends at these meetings; seeds grow with travel opportunities taken 

by Jaycees and JCI Senate members. 

Life is GOOD for Jaycees and JCI Senate Members.  

AJ Morton 

2017-2018 Officers 
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US JCI SENATE 2017-2018 

MEMORIAL AWARDS 
Submission Deadline May 1, 2018 

 

My Friends, 
 
If you were in our Senate meeting this past weekend in Greensboro then you already 
heard my spiel on this. However, if you were not able to join us, I wanted to send 
around a listing of all of the National Awards that we can nominate officers for to the 
US JCI Senate along with the contact information for those receiving each one. We 
have been blessed in North Carolina over the past many years to have tremendous 
leadership, and this year is no different. I hope that you will look at this list and consid-
er taking the time to write a quick letter of recommendation for a deserving individual. 
The deadline for this is May 1, 2018, so you have some time to think about it. If you 
have any questions about these, please let me know.  
 
Thank you! 
Jimmy Maness #38844 
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NATIONAL APPOINTED OFFICERS 
 

 

CHIEF OF STAFF 
Gary Duell #48384 
  
PRESIDENTIAL ASSISTANT 
Nancy Salopek #47610 
  
PRESIDENTIAL ASSISTANT 
Bob McDonald #58286 
 
PRESIDENTIAL ASSISTANT 
Jean Geddes #68886 
  
PRESIDENTIAL ASSISTANT 
Marilyn Jones #63590 
  
PRESIDENTIAL ASSISTANT 
Terry Kolaz #68698 
  
PRESIDENTIAL ADVISOR 
Bruce Geddes #35527 
  
CHAPLAIN 
Dawna Norfleet #61999 
  
E-NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Jim Miller #34554 
  
FIRST TIMERS PROGRAM MANAGER 
Cheryl France #57391 
  
JCI-USA LIAISON 
Tom King #59642 
  
MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 
SERVICES MANAGER 
Gary Pittenger #24804 
  
MENTORS BUSINESS MANAGER 
Susan Hatcher #58143 
  
MENTORS EDITOR 
Angie Jelinek #60570 
  
PHOTOGRAPHER 
Eldon Bowers #45999 
  

PIE PROGRAM MANAGER 
Larry Dawson #55622 
  
PROTOCOL OFFICER 
Karen MacCannell #49497 
  
RETURN THE FAVOR PROGRAM MANAG-
ER 
Ariel Jones #65423 
  
ROADRUN PROGRAM MANAGER 
Vette Sutton #69414 
  
SERGEANT AT ARMS 
Ted Graf #66764 
  
HISTORIAN 
Dave DeLaney #41203 
  
WEBMASTER 
Lowell Vahl #40315 
  
ASSISTANT WEBMASTER 
Dave Stern #68349 
  
  
AMBASSADORS 
  
ASSOCIATION OF SENATORS OF THE 
AMERICAS AND CARIBBEAN 
Joe A Souza #27511 
  
CANADA 
Phyllis Bowers #51430 
  
EUROPE 
Russell (Russ) W Cooper #4638 
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MID ATLANTIC INSTITUTE 
Wow, we in the Delaware JCI Senate are getting ex-ci-ted...only 3 months until the big 
conference, when we get to gather & see all our friends in the Mid Atlantic Institute! 

If you've already registered, thank you!  If you've already booked your hotel room, 
thank you!  If you haven't, there's still space available at the BEACHFRONT Surf 
Club!  This beautiful hotel just had 2 million dollars in renovations in the past year and 
is only $94 + tax/night.  There's currently an incentive going on for the next 15 
people to book at the Surf Club.  One of those lucky names will be drawn for a 
free night's stay. 

For those interested in having their companies promoted, we do offer a lovely sponsor-
ship packet.  We accept all donations, monetary and in-kind.  But wait, there's 
more.  Even if you don't have a company to promote but want to send a positive note, 
a good luck to a candidate or announce you have the best cat on the earth, you can 
also participate by purchasing a very affordable ad in the program book.  

Anyone looking to get experience in bartending?  We have several 1-3 hour time slots 
available from Thursday through Saturday night.  We'll be happy to add your name to 
the volunteer list. 

Please encourage members to start looking for the perfect items to donate for the an-
nual basket auction.  There is always a wonderful turnout -- but it's no wonder, we 
are members of the best Institute in the nation! 

We really look forward to hosting you all in sunny Dewey Beach!  Thank you for helping 
to spread the word. 

Tina Macko, 2018 MAI Chairman, 330.714.6809 

 

CALABASH BASH 
It's here, it's here!!! It's a new year and the new Bash form is ready :-)  Please note all 
registrations will be done electronically this year. If you pay by check, simply include a 
note stating you've already registered online and I'll take it from there. The link to the 
form is located in the eBlast, on the web site and in the Calabash Facebook page.   
 
With the cold weather we're having today, I'm looking forward to warmer weather and 
toes in the sand   Please contact Rita Bowles with any questions. 
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Noj6hYNG5j-Xzj_vcxuwhBCS-w4USeMtheJ-
wOt2IBU/edit 
 
In appreciation, 
RITA BOWLES, JCI #59336 
Realtor | Coldwell Banker Residential Brokerage 
539 Columbia Ave | Chapin SC  29036  
M: 803.351.3242 | E: RBowles@CBCarolinas.com 
Personal: Rita@RitaBowles.com 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Noj6hYNG5j-Xzj_vcxuwhBCS-w4USeMtheJ-wOt2IBU/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Noj6hYNG5j-Xzj_vcxuwhBCS-w4USeMtheJ-wOt2IBU/edit
mailto:RBowles@CBCarolinas.com
mailto:Rita@RitaBowles.com
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Important Upcoming Dates 

March 10 
NC JCI Senate Reunion 

 
April 20-22 

Calabash Bash 
 

April 21  
Jim Ollis/Bobby Saunders Memorial Golf Tournament 

May 1 
US JCI Senate Memorial Award Submissions Due 

May 5 
NC JCI Senate Meeting (Pinehurst) 

May 25  
Return the Favor Forms Due 

Newsletter Articles 
If you would like to submit an article or pictures for the newsletter,  please send them to 
slfoster2011@gmail.com   
 

Deadlines for upcoming newsletters: 

 April 1, 2018 

mailto:newsletter@ncjcisenate.org

